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STAHCOM


Data/Activity Group





We now have in place a dedicated group to lead and take on all issues/concerns on data/activity and advice in our PBC Group.





The membership consists of the following dedicated team:





Dr Mike Walton	GP, Harvey House


	Surgery


Dr Richard Pile	GP, Parkbury


 	House Surgery


Dr Michael Cannell	GP, Midway 


	Surgery


Jo Adams	Practice Manager,


	Elms Medical


 	Centre


Linda Ward	Practice Manager, 


	Grange Street 


	Surgery


Julie Adolph	Practice Nurse,


 	Parkbury House 


	Surgery


David Hodson	Head of IT, PCT


Yvonne Holland	Data Analysist, 


	PCT


Mo Girach (Chair)	Chief Executive


	Officer


Katrina Power	PCT





We will have two co-opted members from West Herts Provider and the acute service units respectively.





We have had our second meeting recently where we discussed both the EMIS QUTE and appointment of a Data Analyst. For minutes and terms of reference please contact Mo Girach.





Should you have any issues or concerns around the  whole agenda of data/activity – feel free to contact Mo Girach, who is chairing this group or David Hodson or Katrina Power by email on firstname.secondname @herts-pcts.nhs.uk.


A special thanks to David for all his help and support.
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Special Interest Articles:





Briefly highlight your point of interest here.


Briefly highlight your point of interest here.


Briefly highlight your point of interest here.
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Welcome to the September issue 


of the STAHCOM Newsletter





This is our third edition of the STAHCOM Newsletter and lots has happened since then with the new Prime Minister, Acute Clinician becoming a Health Minister and Darzi’s NHS Review (we have just had the interim report!!) STAHCOM has also been busy including our successful approval of Level 3 PBC application, the agreement to carry out a feasibility study for HMH (Mutual Option) and approval by the Board to appoint a full time Data Analyst to assist and support all our Practice Managers with collection, analysis and validation of data.


Roger Sage, Chair Person

















 STAHCOM News 

















Changing 


Times





Written by:


David Law, Chief Executive


West Herts Hospital Trusts





After many years of debate about the organisation of acute health services in Hertfordshire, West Herts Trust has a clear sense of direction and clear plans for changes that will place the Trust’s services on a strong footing.





As of September 10th St Albans City Hospital is functioning as our elective surgical centre for the Trust, doing most of our day surgery and some inpatient activity for the whole of West Herts.  As part of the Acute Services Review, we are consulting on the long-term location of this service and our stated preference is that it remains at St Albans, as this has benefits over providing the service at Hemel Hempstead in terms of cost, and ease of implementation.  We are also working to make St Albans very efficient and a popular choice for patients having planned surgery.  We can offer an infection-free environment and no risk of cancellations as a consequence of emergency pressures.





We remain committed to retaining our outpatient and diagnostic presence at St Albans and are keen to work with local GPs on the development of an urgent care centre.





We are planning to consolidate emergency care services at Watford from next September.  Our plans for an Acute Admissions Unit (AAU) are well advanced and our business case for the necessary capital funding is with the Strategic Health Authority.  The AAU will be a 120-bedded unit with integrated diagnostics, managed with a significant consultant presence.  The working arrangements and staffing will allow us to make assessments of patients and begin treatment quickly, shortening our length of stay by avoiding delays in the assessment process.














PBC Group and the PCT will be able to make big savings whilst providing a streamlined, effective and efficient service.








Jackie and Jaya (two of the four GPs) have embarked on their ENT Diploma studies in London, and report on the excellent course (and homework!) which will enhance their current core skills.  Julian and Dylan will follow them on next year’s course.








We are in the process of setting up an ‘in house’ audiology service, with full soundbooth, audio and tympanometry and this should be up and running shortly.  Future developments may well include supplying digital hearing aids.








As with all the CATS services for St Albans and Harpenden we will be undergoing regular performance review as well as our frequent in house audits,  If there are any queries or comments regarding any aspect of the ENT CATS service please contact either Ann, Jo or Sarah on 01582 716674 or visit our website � HYPERLINK "http://www.elmsmedicalpractice.co.uk" ��www.elmsmedicalpractice.co.uk�  and click on the ENT CATS link.  We welcome any comments.











Whilst we look forward to future developments it is of the utmost importance that all our GP colleagues continue referring into the service.  We are DELIGHTED at the early response from GP practices.  Please keep up the referrals to ENT CATS!








Dylan Philips, GP


The Elms Medical Practice











(D) Gynaecology CATS 





		the Gynaecology Clinical Assessment and Treatment Service started on 16th July 2007. I am delighted to say that we are receiving referrals from almost all practices in the locality and are able to offer an appointment to see patients in the CATS clinic within 1-2weeks. We have Gynaecology Consultants who scan on-site and can offer patients a very comprehensive service. We are happy to see most of your gynaecology referrals including abnormal menstrual bleeding, chronic pelvic pain, infertility, urinary incontinence and prolapse, but any urgent cases (including suspected cancer) should be referred directly to secondary care. We are also able to perform some minor ops under local anaesthetic.





Our team of clinicians includes 3 local GPs from St Albans and Harpenden with a special interest in gynaecology, as well as 3 Consultant Gynaecologists. Each session is staffed by a GPSI and Consultant. We provide appropriate specialist advice for you to manage your patients in primary care as well as efficient care pathways for patients to be further assessed and treated within this Tier 2 service. Patients who may subsequently require a secondary care referral will be referred on to the Choose and Book process administered by STARDOC.
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STAHCOM


Performance review group





Following recommendation by the Board to LMG, it has been agreed that we have in place a STAHCOM lead Performance Review Group.





The key tasks will be to monitor, advise and guide, on the range of issues to include the following:





Performance against agreed CATS activity and other commissioned services








Performance of referrals made by practices to CATS








Performance of activity against cost








How to share good practice across all practices








How to support practices and GPs where they need support and guidance etc








and any other areas which need performance review.





We are in a process of recruiting GP members to the panel, which will include a Senior PCT Clinical Governance Representative.


If any GP/member is interested please call Mo Girach on 07949824608 or email Michele.plummer@herts-pcts.nhs.uk



































If you are uncertain about where or what can be referred please phone the clinic on 01727 823 111 at the times below, to speak with a member of the clinical team. We  triage and assess patients on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday afternoons, 2-5pm and referrals can be made by courier post, fax or electronically, addressed to:





Dr. Nisha Kedia,Gynaecology Clinical Lead,Verulam Gynaecology CATS, Colney Medical Centre, 45-47 Kings Road, London Colney, St. Albans, Herts AL2 1ES





I hope that you will continue to support this service and I look forward to receiving your referrals and to working with you in the future.





Dr Nisha Kedia MBChB DRCOG DFFP LoCIUT MRCGP                                           


General Practitioner & Gynaecology Clinical Lead , Verulam Gynaecology CATS















































Produced by the Editorial Committee








Please note that Network Eyes have now changed their name to “Practice” 





   We have contacted all the local opticians to ask that all routine referrals are sent to the Ophthalmology CATS and NOT the local trusts.





If you have any questions or queries on CATS please contact Katrina Power on 01923 202753 or Clinical Leads Dylan Phillips and Kapil Kedia.





(C)    ENT CATS (September)


 


It is now four weeks since the start of the new ENT CATS service at the Elms Medical practice.  It has been an incredibly exciting and busy month, with over 110 referrals from GPs across St Albans and Harpenden, averaging over 30 a week.





All five consultants, Om, John, David, Jaan and Chee have now held CATS clinics and are all really enthusiastic, especially since the arrival, last week, of the ‘state of the art’ Zeiss microscope and Pentax endoscopes and cameras.  They feel that 90% of work traditionally done in secondary care can now be done within the CATS service.








Patients will be able to receive many more services within the COMMUNITY – closer to patient homes





GPs  will be able to get their patients seen quickly and effectively with little need for hospital referral.  Hospitals will be freed up to do the complex operations which are appropriate for their setting.














New Co-Opted Board Member……..





"I am delighted to have been invited to join the Stahcom Board as a co-opted member to provide public health advice and support.  Public Health is about assessing and improving the health of a defined population - in this case the population of St Albans and Harpenden.  What are the health needs? What are the priorities?  What are the effective interventions (evidence based) to meet those needs?  Health care services (GP practices, hospitals, pharmacists.....) are one way of improving the health of the population, other measures include health education, health promotion, community engagement, housing......). Public health needs to work with others to ensure health care services and other interventions are appropriately aligned and targeted to provide maximum health gain to the population and the individuals within.


 


Some examples of possible public health priorities for the board are: Partnership working with the public/ patients and their elected representatives (e.g. Local Authority); Heath Needs Assessment and targeted prevention programmes (e.g. obesity); facilitating dialog across organisational  and professional boundaries to enable true service redesign; engaging with voluntary sector services; managing the inexorable demand for health care through effective triage (at all interfaces);  enhancing patient empowerment for self care and  improved informed decision making for medical interventions.


 


I look forward to working with you all."





Dr Steven Laitner �Consultant in Public Health Medicine and GP �West Hertfordshire PCT and East & North Hertfordshire PCT 








Significant impairment in one or more of the instrumental activities of living, particularly where no support systems are in place


People in the top 3% of frequent GP practice users





From October 2006 until March 2007 we carried out an audit of our service  which showed its success in meeting our original objectives. We have been able to reduce hospital admissions; we have done this, for example, by ensuring that patients with COPD have a personalised care plan in which they always have an emergency supply of antibiotics in their home. Patients are taught to recognise the signs and symptoms of an exacerbation, and they are taught self management. We have reduced visits to GP surgeries because the patients are confident in our management of their condition, our quick response when they are in crisis, and our close contact and liaison with their GP; We have improved the quality of life of our patients through our interventions, such as involving specialist nurses, setting up support services, and visiting regularly to ensure that their clinical condition is being well managed. 





So how can the Matron’s involvements make a difference to STAHCOM LTD?





As above, together with Matron’s support and help, leading on:


High cost patients


Reducing admissions/GP visits





The above two areas if validated have the potential to release substantial resources (savings) enabling us to reinvest in other service areas. We are currently in liaison with Grace Broderick, General Manager responsible for PCT Matron’s Services to identify accurate and relevant data/activity against community matron services activity.




































































Christmas is nearing!!





So any Xmas recipes or Xmas thoughts for the next edition would be much appreciated
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The Community Matron Service in


St Albans and Harpenden





(Maggie Hart, Community Matron)





The community Matron/ Case Management service was introduced into St. Albans and Harpenden PCT in April 2006. It began with a six month pilot in which two surgeries were targeted. When the Pilot was seen to be a success two more Community Matrons were employed and the service was rolled out across the whole of St.Albans and Harpenden, so that each surgery would be covered by a community Matron. Maggie Hart covers the surgeries in Harpenden whilst Michelle Maclean and Sarah Handley cover the surgeries in St Albans and villages.





The principle aim of the service was to improve the quality of life and prevent unnecessary hospital admissions of patients living with long term conditions.





Identification of patients suitable for case management is through a combination of active case-finding using the PARR Tool (Patients at risk of Re-hospitalisation) and direct referral. Referrals are accepted from GP’s, Consultants, Intermediate Care Teams, Adult Care Services and Secondary Care using the single assessment process. The Parr Tool is a data base which helps us to identify patients by using hospital statistics that identify patients who have had frequent admissions, have high attendances at out patients appointments and who attend the A & E Dept regularly.





Adults who meet three of the following criteria may be suitable for case management:





Three or more active long term conditions


Three or more A&E attendances or unplanned hospital admissions in the past twelve months


























CATS


(CLINICAL ASSESSMENT AND TREATMENT SERVICES)


Progress report





Taking each of our services, the progress report is as follows:





(A) MSK CATS up to the end of july





Have had 664 referrals





Retained 53% in primary care





Made a potential saving of £135,533 based on if this same activity had gone into secondary care, subject to the validation of date and PbR





This service is shortly to be expanded to include Podiatry sessions that will be linked into the multi disciplinary service to continue to improve access and treatment for patients with foot problems





The GP Clinical Lead is Dr. Mark Bevis who works with Mr. Jagajeevanram and the Physio Team based at the Maple Unit, St Albans City Hospital and can be contacted on 01727 853107





(B) Ophthalmology CATS (April to July)





Have had 333 referrals


Retained 72% in primary care


There is a projected cost of £41,929 as too many referrals are still going into secondary care! Subject to the data validation and PbR

















These changes are geared to establishing the services of the Trust on a sound footing, addressing many of the problems the Trust has faced historically.  Whilst there are very many good services and outstanding clinical staff, the Trust has often not performed at the level that it needs to in providing timely, efficient care for local people.  We have certainly not managed within our resources, having been in deficit since the Trust was formed in 2000 (and both predecessor Trusts had financial problems before that).  





Turning the Trust round to ensure that we offer good clinical care, in a well-organised way that meets the expectations of patients takes time.  We are, for the first time ever, operating with a small financial surplus, and are improving the timeliness of all our services in line with requirements for all Trusts.  We are focusing on the quality of care we offer and the experience of patients too, through our Clinical Standards Executive.  I am also pleased to say that we are starting to see good progress in the work we are doing to bring together GPs and Consultants to shape the future pattern of services.  I recognise the importance of this initiative to changing the way we organise services between primary and secondary care, making the shifts to primary care that we have discussed for many years.





So, we are seeing very significant changes happen and putting the building blocks in place to make further changes that will see services change and improve our services to people in West Hertfordshire.  I look forward to working closely with colleagues in primary care to achieve these changes.  





David Law,


Chief Executive,


West Herts Hospital Trust
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CATS Referrals:





MSK:


Mapple unit:


St Albans city hospital








Ophthalmology:


Network eyes:


Tel: 01494 861967


Fax: 01494 890510












































stahcom remuneration committee


To ensure there is a complete independent view/observation on how payments are made and agreed for by the PBC officials and clinicians, the Board have agreed and recommended that STAHCOM Remuneration Committee is set up.





The Committee will be made up of:





John Bennett	Independent 


	Person and Chair


Mike Cox	Practice 


	Manager, 


	The Maltings


	Surgery


Dr Mark Sandler	GP, Davenport


	House


Andrew Stennett	Company


	Secretary


Nitil Kedia	GP, Verulan


	Medical Group


David Ingram	GP, The Village


Mo Girach	Chief Executive


(coopted member)	





The Committee hopes to have its first meeting later this month.





Appointment of data Anaylyst





Some of you are already aware of above following further discussions at the PBC Data/Activity Group and the PCT and the Board have agreed to go ahead with the above post.





This is of course excellent news as we can now appoint our own analyst to lead and facilitate the whole agenda on data protocol, data collection, linking, supporting and advising Practice Managers, analyzing the data, reconciling acute data, data validation etc. A huge thank you to David Hodson for all his advise and guidance in this matter.





The advert is going out later this month with a view to making an appointment by mid November 2007 – more in the next newsletter.














“Local GP practices working solely for the wellbeing of local patients”


